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Y 
ES! Finally work on the annexe is 

going to start. Tenders were       

received during May and Matt      

Bailey Construction Services Ltd was 

chosen as our contractor by our PCC. 

The company plans to start work in the 

autumn on this 30 week building project.  

Over the years, thanks to the amazing 

generosity of Kath House and her         

donation for the stained glass memorial 

window and to Keith Thacker for all his 

hard work in arranging the sale of the 

Church Room, we have put together 

substantial funds to build the annexe. 

Each year the surplus in our accounts 

has also been put towards the annexe 

fund but even so we shall have to look 

for additional funding to complete the 

project. Ian Harvey, Chairman of the 

Fundraising Committee has already         

begun the process of seeking grants and 

the committee are organising a series of 

events during the summer to raise the 

profile of the project locally as well as 

money for its construction.  

T 
HE sadness of the Crucifixion, on 

the green hill far away was 

transformed by the children in Play 

& Praise who made the beautiful tissue 

and pipe cleaner flowers to create a an 

Easter Garden bursting out into the 

church. The white robe was taken from 

the Palm Sunday Display representing 

the burial of Jesus and hung upon the 

cross to represent his victory over death, 

revealed in the resurrection.  

Easter Sunday saw a song -filled church 

full of families, rejoicing in the Easter Story 

and joining together in the Communion 

with the Bread of Friendship. Joey Bear 

wanted to know just why we celebrate 

so and with help from the Easter Bunny 

and a trip back in time thanks to the 

magic clock he discovered the secret at 

the heart of Easter and why we have 

Easter Eggs.  

A 

Please do support our fundraising committee in their ventures 

23rd June 

1st July  
 
 

28th July 

Quiz Night - at 35 Maldon Road, Burnham  

Creeksea Open Gardens Cream Tea and Bookstall - Keeway, 
Ferry End Cottage & Church, with the Burnham in Bloom winner for 
three years running, at Creeksea Caravan Park. 

Wine Tasting - Ferry End Cottage 
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ë a fundraising answer to a Victorian Churchðs Prayer 

INTERIOR DESIGN COMPETITION! 

Elecosoft Plc are holding a competition for a 

chance for 5 people to each win a copy of their 

professional 3d architect home design software 

called Arcon Evo worth £550. This was the version     

used to create the church project. Itõs a minimum of 

£5 to enter or however much youõre  willing to  

generously contribute. A guaranteed 100% of the    

entry fees will go towards the funding of the 

church extension.  
WHAT DO YOU HAVE TO DO? 

Simply visit arconsupport@elecosoft.com to learn details of how to enter the competition . 

Youõll receive a FREE 30 day trial of the software with the 3 D church project already 

included. With your download, youõll also receive a step by step guide on how to design interior in 

the software. This has been especially created just for you during this competition. The 

top 5 best interior designs will win. These will be chosen by a team from All             

Saintsõ Church. Once youõre happy with your design, submit it via email to               

arconsupport@elecosoft.com . The last date of entry is 30th July. The winner will be 

announced on September 15th and confirmation sent to winners by email. Good luck!  
ALTERNATIVE DONATION OPTION 

If computer aided design is not your strongpoint, never fear. You can still enjoy seeing 

at Julianõs idea in virtual reality. Visit the link above to view Julian and Elecosoftõs 

amazing scheme. Part of the page will take you to an opportunity to make a                 

donation for a construction item of your choice. For example you can purchase tiles 

for the roof, a window or simply a door handle.  

W 
HEN Julian Bavin came with his little brother Ben to Play & Praise, in the old 

Church Room in Creeksea Lane he never dreamed that he would be the 

one to come up with an amazing fundraising idea for the new annexe.  

As he grew up he began, like many of his generation, to see the potential in           

computers and has made his career in Computer Aided Design. Working for Elecosoft 

Plc, whose chairman is John Ketteley, he came to hear of the planned extension and 

the need to raise some extra money to build it. Through the goodwill of the company 

and his enthusiasm Elecsoft Plc have stepped up and partnered the church to help raise the 

capital needed. They have recreated the church and the proposed extension using their 3 D 

home design software. People are now able to visualise what itõll really look like. 
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The Film Club presents              

Now Showing:   

All Films for the next 3 months are yet to be announced   
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Jerusalem his enemies are plotting       

behind closed doors and they are      

baiting a trap.  

The lawyers, the great and the good 

from the Temple, the Pharisees, really 

thought they had trapped him as they 

encircled Jesus, dragging their bait with 

them. They thought this woman           

deserved the death penalty ð she had 

been caught in the act of adultery. So 

they brought her to Jesus ð to test him, to 

force him into condemning her. They 

were challenging everything he had ever 

said about their Law ð his interpretation 

that God wanted them to love and not 

judge each other.  

It was a pivotal moment ð his judgement 

would confirm his authority. If he let her 

Creeksea Church Easter Display  

A �/�/�� �6�$�,�1�7�6�·�� �&�+�8�5�&�+��took up the 

challenge and pledged2pray, 

joining in a global wave of prayer 

for the Kingdom of God. On 21st May 

the pledge was made and the    

congregations at 8.30 and 10.15 all    

received a booklet Praying for Godõs 

Kingdom which outlined some of the    

advice offered by Thy Kingdom Come 

2017. The booklet was available at all 

subsequent services in May.  

Archbishops Justin Welby and John   

Sentamu asked churches across the 

country to pledge to pray during the   

period between Ascension Day and    

Pentecost [25th May �² 4th June]. Their own 

prayer is that more and more people will 

be drawn to know Jesus and find his    

loving support for themselves. Archbishop   

Justin Welby produced a video describing 

how important his faith has been to him. 

It is a straightforward, sometimes poignant 

and sometimes humorous film which is 


